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June 22, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to enter into an agreement with the City of Auburn (“the City”) for the transfer of a portion of North Green River Park to the City for a future riverfront park.  King County no longer has a need for the North Green River parcel as part of future development of the Regional Green River Trail, and the City has an interest in the parcel for a future local park.  This is a standard intergovernmental property transfer agreement.
Under the King County Parks and Recreation Division Business Transition Plan, the King County Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Park is directed to place its major focus on the operation of regional parks, trail and open spaces in the areas of the County outside city limits. This action will allow the County to divest itself of ownership of, and responsibility for, this parcel located inside the incorporated area while safeguarding open space and preserving future park development options. Once the parcel is transferred, King County will save roughly $10,000 a year in maintenance costs that can be redirected to meet unmet operating needs in our regional parks system. 
This agreement furthers the goals of the Equity and Social Justice Initiative by assuring access to parks and recreational opportunities regardless of income or residency as the City intends to provide scholarships or other needs-based rates for future programs and permit use of the park and recreational programs to all County residents.   
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by providing future recreation opportunities and the development of much needed local recreational facilities in an area that is currently underserved.   

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of 
the Parks and Recreation Division of  the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631.  
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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